
PTO	Board	Meeting	–	Buckingham	Elementary	
Wednesday,	January	9	2023	
	
Present:	Mr.Estep,	Johanna	Kane,	Joy	Shuck,	Sarah	Lazzaro,	



o Science	Fair	
! Joy	Shuck	and	Cara	Miller	are	partnering	with	Mr.	Radcliff	
! Kara	is	using	$150	budget	to	purchase	gift	cards	to	Franklin	Institute/Zoo	

o March	
! Scholastic	Book	Fair	3/6-10	

• Need	bags	
! Yearbook	Order	timeline	

• March	16th	-	Yearbook	order	flyers	in	Thursday	Folder	
• March	30th	-	Reminder	in	the	Brief	
• April	6th	-	Last	chance	flyer	in	Thursday	Folder	
• April	11	ish	-	LAST	CHANCE	HRC	or	Mr.	Estep	blast	depending	on	

order	numbers	at	that	time	
• April	14th	-	Advertised	end	of	ordering	window		
• April	22nd	-	Actual	end	of	online	ordering	window	

! Spiritweat	Promotion	3/17-4/3		
• Get	your	field	day	shirt!	

! Golden	Spoon	3/17	
! MVP	Bowling	3/19	

• See	discussion	above	in	old	business	
o April	

! Boon	Supply	4/11-4/25		
• Earth	Day	is	4/22	
• Discussion	surrounding	whether	to	offer	prizes	or	not.	Last	year	we	

opted	out.	Johanna	is	going	to	as	Liz	what	cost	it	would	be	to	us	to	do	
the	prizes	and	then	decide.	

! Sweetheart	Dance	
• Sarah	Mohr	requested	a	new	theme	instead	of	a	formal	night.	80’s	or	

disco	
	
Review	of	Current	Business:	

o PTO	Board	½	year	in	review,	how	are	we	doing?	Mr.	Estep	commented	that	the	
board	is	welcoming	and	putting	on	great	events	with	good	turnout.	Our	
contributions	help	to	keep	student,	family	and	staff	morale	high	"	

o Rosica	Bracelets:	We	have	101	left.	Sarah	is	working	with	Amy	to	nail	down	the	
 



o Discussion	of	the	Registration	Process	for	Events	(especially	those	with	a	hard	max	#)	
! Sign	up	Genius	with	a	set	time	to	open	to	make	it	fair	for	all	families.	
! Benefits:	

• Less	for	chairs	to	manage	with	payments	and	communications	
confirming/denying	attendance	

• Families	have	immediate	clarity	on	attendance	
! Cons	

• Families	with	limited	access	to	technology	to	register	
! Payment	form:	check/venmo	

o Discussion	on	the	existence	of	an	end	of	year	survey	for	families	regarding	the	
events,	fundraisers	and	other	feedback.	Melissa	is	going	to	look	into	making	this	to	
help	formulate	a	plan	for	next	years	board.	

Treasurer’s	Report:	
• Fundraising	is	strong,	we	have	an	estimated	$10,200	of	income	planned	from	the	

remainder	of	the	year.	
• We	have	spent	$11,696	through	the	end	of	January	
• 


